
 
Newsnotes is the official publication 
of the Miami Archdiocesan Council 
of Catholic Women, an affiliated or-
ganization of the National Council of 
Catholic Women. 

 

Organization Objectives 

 
To unite all Catholic Women’s Or-
ganizations of this Archdiocese in 
purpose, direction and action in reli-
gious, educational, social and eco-
nomic fields. 
 
To stimulate these organizations to 
greater efficiency and usefulness in 
meeting the needs of the times. 
 
To give full support to the state-
ments and programs of the United 
States Conference of Catholic Bish-
ops (USCCB) and to render them 
assistance in these efforts 

 

NCCW Mission Statement 

 
The National Council of Catholic 
Women acts through its affiliated 
organizations to support, empower 
and educate all Catholic Women n 
spirituality, leadership and service.  
NCCW programs respond with Gos-
pel values to the needs of the 
Church and society in the modern 
world. 

 

http://www.maccw.org 

FLORIDA COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN    —    NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN 





Greetings, Sisters in the Lord 
  
First, it was a delight to see many of you at our 53rd 
Annual MACCW Convention.  Hats off to all who 
collaborated and participated in this grand event, 
from our Executive Board, to those who were only 
there for a short time. Special thanks to our Conven-
tion Coordinator, Mary Weber and the hostesses 
from North Dade. 
  
Second, with summer upon us, it’s great to have 
time for some R&R.  But it’s also an opportunity to 
do what we may not have addressed previously such 
as: 
 Planning for future activities with our respective 

groups/councils 
 Reaching out to sisters who may be ill or have 

not attended our events/meetings for a while 
 Considering our priorities, projects and giving 

more time to prayer. 
 
Blessings to all! 

 

 

Fr. Michael Greer, V.F. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Fr. Greer  gives the homily at the 
Mass on Saturday Morning 

Archbishop Thomas Wenski                                     
joined us for the Opening Mass 

Fr. Greer with  2011 MACCW Scholarship        
recipient, Alexandra Soto 

Fr. Greer with Danuka Wallach, our special 
guest  from the Polish Mission 

Two special gentlemen named “Greer” -   
MACCW Moderator, Fr. Greer,  

& Guest Speaker, Dr. Greer 



This year we need to honor our women. They have grown in faith by 
keeping their spirituality alive and connecting to the church. Their dedication to 
God, family, and community has been outstanding. They serve and evangelize 
with the love of Christ while entrusting this mission to Mary our Blessed Mother. 
We can cite so many wonderful examples of outstanding jobs, such as awarding 
four $500 college scholarships to four deserving seniors. Another example is the 
2487 hours spent producing about 2500 rosaries each year.  This event is as origi-
nal as the one in October when members decided to make “a larger than life ro-
sary” where each decade had its own colored “ball-pit” plastic bead and the other 
prayer beads were also color coordinated; they were strung together with rope. 
This allowed each member to hold a bead and say a prayer in turn while sitting in 
a large circle. Another parish collected $1,640 in gift cards that were donated to 
the Covenant House. As we can see, the cleverness of our ladies goes from supervising the scheduling of the Vocational 
Chalice for weekend masses to visiting homebound, nursing homes, and driving the elderly to appointments. Shopping, 
volunteering, and hosting were also involved. CCW meetings, palm braiding, keeping churches beautiful with flowers 
and decorations, make us realize that “women are the backbone of the church”. 

 

 

Blessings to ALL the members of the CCW Affiliations for your dedication and 
service to support and aide in your Community.  This past year has been difficult for 
many families.  Many families have to decide to buy food or pay the utility bill.  Many 
women are taking on two jobs because there husbands have lost there jobs and they still 
can’t make ends meet.  I am proud to announce that many of our affiliations are all help-
ing by raising money with Bingo, Bunco, Flea Markets, Gift Shops, white elephant sales, 
bake sales and dinners for food for St. Vincent DePaul, local panties, scholarships to allow children to have a catholic 
education.   Affiliations made Thanksgiving possible for hundreds of family in their community by collecting food after 
Mass and at General Meeting and by involving the Catholic School in their Parish to donate food and make baskets.  
Phone cards were collected and set over to our Military service personnel to keep in touch with families back home.  A 
clever Parish, made Easter Baskets to give to an out reach center.  Slightly used boots and long sleeve shirts were also 
sent to Catholic Relieve Service to distribute to farm workers.  Collecting cloths for children during the holidays is a 
popular event, and many, many more programs.   

“Love thy Neighbor as you 

love thyself,  

this is the first law” 

Chairperson: Fabiola De Armas 

Chairperson: Anna De Priest 

Keynote Speaker Sue De Farrari, MorningStar 
Renewal Center with Sharon Utterback, 

MACCW Legislation Chair  

Hotel Sofitel 

Guest Speaker,  Diane Tugander 
shared her  recipes for                          

Successful Membership 

Participating in  the Living Rosary  
left to right: Nancy Nesselt, Fabiola 
De Armas, and Sr. Joanne Bonczek 



 

 

Chairperson: Yvonne Caskey 



 

 

Guest Speaker, 
Teresita Gonzalez     
“Amor En Accion” 

 

 

 

Chairperson:  Sharon Utterback 

 

 

 

Chairperson:  Louise Scott 



 
 

 

 
Chairperson:  Lidia Sabri 

 

 

 
Chairperson:  Lucy Petrillo 



Pictured Left to Right:  Lucy Petrillo, Scholarship Committee Chairman, 
Adora Nacier, St. James Catholic School, Alexandra Soto, Blessed Trinity 
Catholic School, Gianella Perez, St. Andrew Catholic School, Barbara 
Asfendis, MACCW President                     Photo Courtesy of Donna Murphy 



 

OUR 53RD ANNUAL MACCW CONVENTION 

MAY 20-22, 2011 

“CATHOLIC WOMEN: MANY CULTURES, MANY TALENTS, ONE FAITH” 
 
The Sofitel Hotel in Miami was the site for our 53rd MACCW Annual Convention. The hospitality 
of the hotel staff was outstanding. Some of us even managed to pick up a few French words while 
at convention. Many joined MACCW at this celebration. There were 172 people at the Luncheon 
on Saturday and 135 people at the Banquet Dinner. The support and interest was outstanding! 
There were 100 Full Packages, 19 One Day package and 7 Two Day packages. We were blessed 
to have 19 First Time Attendees. We were also joined by 17 Council Sisters from Nassau. 
 
The Council Members in the North Dade District should be proud of all the time and talent hat 
went into executing such a wonderful event for us to enjoy. They were led well by the affiliation 
presidents and North Dade District president, Sandra Hill. Registration went smoothly, the cen-
terpieces and favors were beautiful and the Goody Bags were overflowing with “good stuff”. The 
Mass booklets included the readings and the liturgies were very meaningful. All enjoyed a fun 
time at the “Evening of Colors” Welcome Reception hosted by North Dade CCW. The band “GOD 
SQUAD” exceeded our expectations. North Dade CCW is comprised of a small group of hard 
working women who banded together to get the convention jobs accomplished. 
 
THANK YOU to MACCW President, Barbara Asfendis for a wonderful convention. She put in 
many hours of dedication, to provide us with an inspiring convention. Only those who have taken 
on this position have an idea of what it takes to put on a convention. The planning and hard 
work really paid off. Barbara’s choice of speakers and topics was very interesting and informa-
tive. She arranged for Archbishop Thomas Wenski to join us for the opening Mass on Friday. He 
shared his thoughts with us in his homily.  Barbara invited Marianne Torgler, Florida Council of 
Catholic Women President/Province Director to be was with us. Throughout the convention, Bar-
bara saw to it that, as Catholic Women, we were reminded to join our many cultures together 
and to use out talents to serve the Archdiocese of Miami. 
 
MACCW Moderator, Fr. Michael Greer, was so supportive and actively involved in the planning 
of the liturgies. We thank Fr. Greer for his help and support at convention and throughout the 
planning stages for this convention. We thank God for having given him to us. 
 
Much thought was put into making this convention meaningful for the members of council. It 
takes many hands working together to have our MACCW Conventions.  Thanks to all who had a 
“hand” in the planning and executing of the 2011 Convention. This was a time of fellowship, 
learning, relaxation, renewal and prayer for all that attended. Plan on joining us next year and 
bring a fellow council sister with you! Enjoy the pictures! 
 

Mary Weber     
Convention Coordinator  



ALL PHOTOS COURTESY OF DONNA MURPHY, LAURETTA BRENNAN, AND SANDY SANCHEZ    

Memories from our  
53rd Annual MACCW Convention! 

Waiting to process into Sunday Evening Mass: 
Rev. Chanel Jeanty, Rev. Eric Zegeer, Barbara Asfendis,                

Rev. Michael Greer and Msgr. Kenneth Schwanger 

Members of the Bahamas CWA  

Rev. William Elbert  with Yvonne Caskey,           
Theresa Spirito, Sandra Hill,                     

Ruth Dunnigan, and Georgia Ulseth 

Join us in 2012 for our                      
54th Annual MACCW Convention!!! 

MACCW Presidents  
Future,  Present  

and Past 

MACCW members               
filled the foyer of the             
Hotel Sofitel with joy! 

Guest Speaker, Chief Fred Mass, with              
Cathy Donn, Yvonne Caskey, & Mary Weber 

      Dr. Pedro Greer, Guest Speaker 



Save these dates  -   Mark your calendars now! 
 
2011 
August 27  MACCW Workshop   
   open to all members  & guests 
 
November 5  2nd Annual MACCW  
   Fund Raising Event 
 
November 10-13 NCCW Convention Chicago 
 
2012 
February 7-8            Catholic Days at the Capitol 
                      & Red Mass in Tallahassee 
February 25            13th Annual  Scholarship Gala  

MACCW Publications & Membership opportunities 

 MACCW Newsnotes—$6.00 per year for 4 issues. 

 MACCW Individual Membership available to those who 
don’t belong to an affiliation and are interested in learning 
more about us:    $15.00 per year 

       E-mail:   galagirlb@aol.com for brochure 

Send to:    Suzanne  (Kitten) Auer  
    385 Caribbean Drive, Key Largo, FL  33037 
 

Congratulations to  
the new District Presidents! 

 
MACCW members 
had the opportunity to 
welcome two new Dis-
trict Presidents at the 
Closing Business Ses-
sion of the Convention 
in May  
 
North Dade District 
President Sandra Hill, 

passed the gavel over to in-coming President, Ann 
Cubillas.   
 
South Dade District 
President, Marjorie 
Stenett, passed the 
gavel over to the       
in-coming President 
Josephine Gilbert. 
 
Our thanks to both,  
Sandra and Marjorie 
for your leadership 
these past years, and 
our congratulations to 
Josephine and Ann as they begin their terms! 

Good luck & God Bless you Fr. John & Fr. Eric! 

The members of the MACCW want to 
thank Fr. Eric Zegeer and Fr. John 
Peloso for their service, leadership and 
most of all for sharing their spirituality 
with us during their time as District 
Moderators.    

Fr. Eric, served as the 
Moderator for Broward DCCW, and 
has been assigned to St. Augustine 
Church in Coral Gables.  Fr. John, 
served as Moderator for Monroe Dis-
trict CCW, has been assigned to St. 
Edward Church in Pembroke Pines. 

The offering for the cards is now 2 for $5.00, and the 
masses will be said at St. John Vianney Seminary.  Proceeds 
from the sale of the cards go towards the MACCW Semi‐
narian Burse Fund.  Please contact Ruth Dunnigan, 954‐
782‐3782 for your supply to have on hand.  To keep postage 
fees to a minimum, we suggest that you purchase several 
cards at one time. 



 

 
0 God, our words cannot express 

what our minds can barely comprehend 
and our hearts feel when we hear of women  

and girls deceived ,~ 
and transported to unknown places 

for purposes of sexual exploitation and abuse 
because of human greed and profit 

at this time in our world. 
 

Our hearts are saddened and our spirits  
angry that their dignity and rights 

are being transgressed through threats 
deception and force. 

 

We cry out against the degrading practice of 
trafficking and pray for it to end. 

Strengthen the fragile-spirited 
and broken-hearted 

 

Make real your promises 
to fill these our sisters with a love 

that is tender and good 
and send the exploiters away empty-handed. 

Give us the wisdom and courage 
to stand in solidarity with them 
that together we will find ways 

to the freedom that is your gift to all of us. 




